Bounces Road Surgery

Patient Participation Group Meeting Minutes

Meeting held on 02.11.2023 at 3:00 pm.

Patient Participation Group: 
18 members of PPG 

Appointment data on National Practice survey was discussed. It was noted that the Surgery is one of the top 354 Surgeries in the country who were providing 100% appointment within 2 weeks, even last year before the new contract changes came into place. 
Proposal of changing to legal entity of the organisation discussed with PPG members. Dr Sardana explained to the PPG members that this change will not in any way affect the way the Surgery is run, it’s services or staff but rather improve and enhance services. Currently the Practice runs as a partnership between Dr Meeta Arora and Dr Pavan Sardana. The proposal is for them to still lead and run the Surgery, however this would be in limited company capacity rather than in a partnership.

The important thing  to know as a patient is that the care you receive will stay the same. Patients will still be able to see the same health care professionals e.g. Doctors, Nurses, Physician Associates, Pharmacists and Paramedics. We will still be open for the same hours and the appointment booking system will continue as it is with a mixture of telephone consultations, online consultations, and face to face appointments. This change will not occur until we seek patient  views, and the request is approved at the North Central London (NCL) Primary Care Commissioning Committee Meeting in February 2024.
PPG members expressed their confidence with this change and confirmed that they do not have any issues with this  and so were happy for  the Practice to go ahead with the application.

Self-referral options discussed with PPG members in detail  in that patients can now self-refer for Maternity booking, eye clinic, IAPT etc.
New Hub appointment system discussed and explained that our receptionists are offering hub appointment for patient and sending appointment information about Hub Practice address by text to patients. 

PPG members informed that federation is introducing Fuller Centre for patients so that GP Practice can have the capacity to see more complex patients at the practice to meet the long-term condition requirement.

PPG informed that Forest Primary Care centre is closing phlebotomy clinic in the building and Patient now have to go to North Middlesex Hospital for blood test. 

Summary:

1. PPG members have expressed their confidence and voted yes for Proposal of change to legal entity of the organisation.
2. Front reception staff encourage patient to use hub appointment where needed. 

3. Fron staff to encourage patient to self-refer where possible. 

